RESOLUTION FOR TROOPER LARRY WALTON

WHEREAS, Trooper Larry Walton served the citizens of North Carolina as a Highway Patrolman; and

WHEREAS, Trooper Walton lost his life while performing his duties on December 2, 1972;

WHEREAS, Trooper Walton was a model highway patrolman who gave his life trying to make North Carolina highways safe for all citizens; and

WHEREAS, the North Topsail Beach Board of Aldermen and the Onslow County Board of Commissioners recently passed resolutions requesting the N.C. Department of Transportation honor Trooper Walton.

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved:

That the N.C. Board of Transportation name the high-rise bridge on N.C. 210 in Onslow County the *Trooper Larry Walton Memorial Bridge* to honor his dedication and loyalty to his community and his state.

That appropriate signs be erected at a suitable time.

Adopted, this the seventh day of January 2000, by the North Carolina Board of Transportation.

Secretary of Transportation